ST. JOSEPH/PIERZ CHRISTIAN MOTHERS/WOMEN MEETING

October 2, 2019
 Rachel Young, President, called the meeting to order at 6:36 p.m., opening with a prayer. There were ten members in attendance.  
The April meeting minutes were read and a motion was made by Eileen Polkamp to accept the minutes, and was seconded by Jan Kimman. Minutes were approved by all.
The Treasurer’s report was reviewed.  The Checking Balance is $2,796.63.   For the Pie Booth fundraiser at the August “Oktoberfest,” at the Pierz park, our expenses were $319.43 and Net Profit was $678.57.   This amount is about the average raised, over the last eight years.   A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report was made by Nita Hayes with a second by Chris Banach and the report was approved, unanimously.
Commission reports: 
A Hail Mary was prayed by attendees for each Commission, with special intentions prior to prayer:
Church Commission:   
Family Concerns:  See the note on Rosary Rally below 
Legislative Concerns: *At the State DCCW Conference concerns were raised regarding HF 1414; Be ever so concerned about the Comprehensive Sex Education (CSE) legislation that is rolling out state by state, for Public School students.  This law if it is passed into law will mandate curriculum inappropriate for the ages of the children and teaches non-compliance of Catholic beliefs. It is already passed into law in Oregon.
International Concerns: 
Organization Services:
Community Concerns  &  Rural Life:  
Committee Reports:   
Rosary:  No update.
Prayer Line: Report submitted.
Old Business: 
Villa Bingo Birthday Party: was held on July 19th and was coordinated by Marylin Lashinski. There were six volunteers.

Oktoberfest Pie Booth:  The pie crusts were made on Friday; Eileen Pohlkamp headed up the pie baking on Saturday, August 24th.   Thank you to Jo Loidolt and Jan Dahmen for coordinating the volunteers and three shifts for the booth on Sunday, August 25th. 
DCCW Annual Fall Conference: was held in Cold Spring at St. Bonaface Catholic Church, on Saturday, September 21st, 2019.  It was attended by Nita Hayes and Marylin Lashinski, jointly reporting on the event, “Servants of God, Guiding Our Youth.” The keynote was Dr. Jeff Kaster, St. John’s School of Theology and Seminary.  Mass/Holy Eucharist, with Bishop Donald Kettler, Fr. Laurn Virnig and Fr. David Maciej and Deacon Craig.   Afternoon entailed the Chaplet of Mercy, then Katrina Phifer, Manager of Prevention Education and Trauma Informed Care, Anna Marie’s Alliance, spoke on trauma to children in crisis situations and the long-term effects, including: reduced life-span, genetic impact of future off-spring, mental health concerns..., as measured through the ACES Pyramid assessment tool.
Supporting Young Married couples:     Stay tuned, as Rachel talks with Father Ken about this.
Oasis Share A Meal:  Our CM/W group provided the meal on Thursday, September 26th.  Thanks to those that provided bars or served food to about sixty people. Cooks were Marylin Lashinski and Nita Hayes. 
Coffee and Donuts resumed on September 22nd.  The Pierz Christian Mothers served for this initial fall event; Many volunteers assisted in serving.  We displayed our CM/W Annual Newsletter at a table and inquired about new member recruitment.
The Patriotic Rosary was held on September 11th at St. Joseph’s Church.  Christian Mothers lead the fourth decade and the event was well attended.

NEW BUSINESS: 

The Little Falls Deanery Meeting: will be held Saturday, October 12th at the St. John Nepumuk Church, Lastrup parish hall. The presenter is Jan Ochsner from MCCL.  Nita Hayes will be inducted as the Deanery V.P. at this meeting.
Boxes of Joy: Gift Boxes came in September and are available at the Parish Office, along with St. Cloud Mission donations of children’s clothing, sewn by the diocese women.  Thank you for being a part of our missionary work.
UPCOMING EVENTS
Election of Officers:  Becky Przybilla has agreed to a second term as Treasurer. She was voted by all to her second term.   A nominee has not yet been named for the V.P. position.  Rachel Young will continue in her role of President and Barb Zajac as V.P., while the search continues for a V. P. candidate. 
Rosary Rally:  This is on October 13th from 2 -4:30 p.m. followed by a prayerful march that goes from St. Augustine Church to the Cathedral. Direct any inquiries to Jan Kummet.

Immacule Ilibagiza:  October 11th and 12th: Friday, 5 – 9 p.m /Saturday, 8:30-12:30 at Sauk Centre , St. Paul’s Church, 304 Sinclair Lewis Ave., (Left to Tell: Discovering God Amidst the Rwandan Holocaust).  Go to immacule.com for more information..
Annual Women’s Lenten Retreat: This is scheduled for March 14th at St. Francis Parish in Sartell.
Next meeting:  is Wednesday, January 8th, at 6:30, with mass to follow at 7:30.
Treats:  Nita Hayes volunteered to bring bars.   
Adjournment:  Jo Loidolt motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Becky Pryzbilla at 8:05 p.m. 
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